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From the Principal 
The rain stayed away and the sky 
offered blue moments as PP-6 students 
participated in the annual cross country 
event this week. Check out the photos 
in the newsletter of the cross country 
and lightning carnival which shows the bold and resilient sports students that Ms 
Farinosi strives to develop and we aspire to at Edgewater Primary School. 

As Term 2 comes to an end and you await student Semester 1 reports in week 10, it 
is time to thank our wonderful teachers for a great semester of teaching in 
somewhat challenging times across WA with continuing student absences. Our 
children have achieved to the best of their ability faced with the health “bugs” 
challenging them.  

A huge thankyou to our ‘newish’ gardener and handyperson, Brett Deering, for being 
that special person who keeps the gardens neat and tidy and explores ways to make 
the environment safe and engaging for everyone. 

We have officially farewelled our head cleaner, Aleks Zirojevic, as she takes up a 
laboratory technician position on a mine site. We wish her well. 

Wishing you all a happy and safe holiday. 

Kim Perkins 

Upcoming Events 

June 

Mon 26  NAIDOC Week 

Tue 27 
 Reports Home 

 RAC Incursion 

Thu 29 
 Wear Ruby Red 

Day—40th 
Anniversary 

Fri 30 

 Last Day of 
Term 2 

 R6 Assembly 

 Y3 Aussie of the 
Month 

July 

Mon 17 
 First Day of 

Term 3 

Thu 20 
 Kapture School 

Photos 

Fri 21 
 Kapture School 

Photos 

Fri 28  R7 Assembly 

Mon 31 
 School Board 

Meeting 7.15pm 

 PEAC Testing 

Issue 6  
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Winter Lightning Carnival 

Faction Cross Country 

R8 Assembly 

Merit Certificate Recipients 
Congratulations to the following students who 
received a merit certificate at the assembly on 
Friday 16 June: P2 Jaxon R | P3 Ada C, Amelia D, 
Spencer S | R1 Harper A | R3 Maddie F, Cooper S 
| R4 Cooper R | R5 Kael C, Louisa T | R6 Josh C, 
Rihanna S | R8 Malcolm V, Cody C, Owen W, 
Scarlett G | R11 Daniel D | R14 Daisy B, Lila F, 
Sienna I, Zoe B | R15 Jack F | R16 Eliza R, Koby B, 
Luke H | R17 Tobias G, Ava C  

Wear Ruby Red Day 

Thursday 29 June 

https://www.edgewaterps.wa.edu.au/page/218


In This Edition of SchoolTV—
SPECIAL REPORT: Parenting Styles 
There are so many different opinions offered on how best to parent. 
New parents will often have firm beliefs about how they wish to 
balance love and discipline, but this ideal often goes out of the 
window when a toddler throws their first tantrum in the supermarket! 

Raising children can bring parents and carers great joy and despite 
many learning ‘on the job’ and growing into the role through 
experience and understanding. Children will always flourish in a warm 
and loving environment, supported by clear guidance. 

In this Special Report, parents and carers can gain a greater understanding of the four defined parenting styles by 
taking part in the quiz. It can guide parents towards deciding which style they wish to adopt and the effects it may 
have on their children. 

We hope you take time to reflect on the information offered in the Special Report. 

Here is the link to your Special Report: 
https://edgewaterps.wa.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-parenting-styles  

Faction Cross Country 
This week, our students in Pre-primary to Year 6 competed in our Faction Cross Country Carnival. Well done to all 
students for their participation, great sportsmanship and endeavour in completing the course. Thank you also to all 
parents and families that came along to cheer the students on.  And a special thank you to our invaluable parent 
helpers: Rebecca Wright, Samantha Blake and Tracey Lombardo. 

Congratulations to the following placegetters: 

 
 

Overall Faction Cross Country Results: 

1st Leeuwin  431 pts 

2nd Challenger  386 pts 

3rd Parmelia   354 pts 

4th Batavia  332 pts 

Year Group 1st place 2nd place 3rd place 4th place 

PP Girls Kenzie P Isabella J Amada S Harlie J 

PP Boys Frazer B Ashwin J Archie M Sonny A 

Year 1 Girls Kensington W Maggie M Berry H Maddie F 

Year 1 Boys Bruce C Cooper S Hudson D Charlie F 

Year 2 Girls Indie F Heidi B Emma M Marley H 

Year 2 Boys Tobias G Oliver Q Ben S Harley A 

Year 3 Girls Ella A Daisy B Frankie L Viya C 

Year 3 Boys Isaac B Luke P Riley T Luan W 

Year 4 Girls Ella C Teagan S Lacey G Stephanie M 

Year 4 Boys Mason C Troy H Dominic S Chase B 

Year 5 Girls Millie B Elara B Aislin M Skye Mc 

Year 5 Boys Jacob G Owen W William D Michael M 

Year 6 Girls Alexis P Blake S Ayla Mc Laila D 

Year 6 Boys Adam B Liam A Taj A Harrison R 

https://edgewaterps.wa.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-parenting-styles
https://edgewaterps.wa.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-parenting-styles
https://edgewaterps.wa.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-parenting-styles
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Winter Lightning Carnival 
Last week, the students in Years 5 and 6 and selected Year 
4s participated in the Northern Corridor Lightning Carnival. 
They competed in soccer, modcrosse, AFL and netball 
against Greenwood, Creaney, North Woodvale and 
Woodvale primary schools. 

We were fortunate to have a beautiful sunny day and 
students really enjoyed the competition as well as chatting 
with friends from other schools. All Edgewater teams played 
extremely well and are to be commended on their 
outstanding sportsmanship. Congratulations to our Netball 
Division 1 and Netball Division 2 sides who not only won 
their competition, but remained undefeated all day. 

Thanks must go to our teachers for the time and effort they 
have put into coaching our teams. And a big thank you to 
our parent coaches Kristan Gaskell and Zara Pitt-Thorpe, 
who were the super coaches behind our undefeated netball 
team, and to Lisa Koteka for her assistance on the carnival 
day. And thank you to Ian Bunton for sharing his time and 
coaching expertise with our girls' soccer team, who were 
also very successful with a 2nd place. They were undefeated 
for the entire day. It was a first place tie but missed out on 
the shield by 1 goal after a goal count back. 

Results for the day were: 

Netball Div 
1: 1st place 
Netball Div 
2: 1st place 
AFL: 4th 
place 
Modcrosse: 
5th place 
Soccer Boys 
Div 1: 2nd 
place  
Soccer Boys 
Div 2: 3rd 
place Soccer 
Girls: 2nd 
place 



 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY IS COMING! 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Your school photo day is coming! Approximately two weeks prior to the photo day every student will receive a 
personalised flyer to bring home from Kapture Photography containing your child’s unique codes for ordering 
school photos online.  

KEEP YOUR FLYER SECURE!  

The unique codes contained on the flyer will be issued only once. 

 

Order EARLY for sibling photography 

Sibling photos can ONLY be ordered online. Once you receive the personalised flyers for your children, it is 
imperative that you order your sibling photo early to avoid missing out! There is a physical limit in the school 
schedule to how many sibling photos can be taken. Once the maximum capacity of sibling orders has been reached, 
no more sibling orders can be placed.  

If maximum capacity is not reached, sibling orders close 12pm midday sharp, one business day prior to the first 
photo day.   

The school or the photographers cannot accept late orders for sibling photography. Please do not ask as your 
request simply cannot be accommodated.  
 

Order EARLY for discount photo day prices 

Order your photos within 10 calendar days of photo day to receive discount photo day prices. Late orders are 
handled separately to the school delivery and incur a $30 custom service charge.  

Other information 

Your school will notify you in a few weeks when team and special group photos are available to view and purchase 
on the Kapture website. Please note; class, individual and sibling portraits are not available to view online prior to 
purchase.  

Kapture offer a money back guarantee for any parent who is not fully satisfied with their photo package. Should 
you have any queries before or after photo day, please check the FAQ’s on the Kapture website.  

All students will be photographed individually on photo day for school administration records AS WELL as included 
in their class group presentation available for purchase to all families. Should there be any reason why your child 
should NOT be included in the photo shoot –please contact the school office. 

 
If COVID is still active in WA: 

For the duration of Covid-19 in WA, please be aware that Kapture are following all recommended health guidelines and safe 
practices. Our photographers are acutely aware of the evolving situation surrounding Covid-19 and abide by each individual 
school's Covid-19 policies. Where possible, the photographers will use verbal queues and instructions in an effort to uphold our 
high standard of student presentation. Students may be instructed by photographers to use single use sterile combs, wet wipes 
or tissues or to fix their own collars, buttons and stray hairs. 



Assembly—Year 4/5 Room 8 
Room 8, Year 4/5 had a date with Uncle Crumble, the mad scientist 
and his time travel machine at their assembly on Friday 16 June. 

Students had been diligently learning their lines for weeks and 
eagerly preparing for the big day. As the day arrived there was lots 
of nervous, excited energy among students as they were finally 
going to perform in front of an audience. Parents, staff and 
students enjoyed the humour and were entertained as they 
watched the actors go through their routine. They did a fantastic 
job and are to be congratulated for their fine performance.  

It was a great morning for all. They are still singing the songs from the performance and talking about their 
experiences on the day. A great event to have memories of into the future.   

RAC Incursion 
On Monday, Renee from the RAC Little Legends Club visited our school to talk about important Health topics. 

Year 6 students covered the topic ‘Going Green’ and the emergence of electric cars. They built their own solar cars 
and enjoyed racing them against each other. 

Year 5 students completed a quiz, with questions based on how you can avoid risky behaviours. Did you know it’s a 
$50 fine if you are caught not wearing a bike helmet? 

Year 3 students looked at Bicycle Safety and finally Year 1 students covered the topic ‘Crossing the Road’ by 
participating in a simulated road experience, using the important STOP, LOOK, LISTEN and THINK practices. 

It was an enjoyable incursion and a timely reminder of important Health and Safety messages that we should 
follow.  



Daniel ASHMAN 

I was the first intake in Year 3 in 1983 when the school first 

opened. In 1987 I was top sports boy and got the Australian of 

the Year in Year 7 when it was only a Year award.  

I have been a professional photographer who worked as a 

sports photographer in England. Then changed careers to 

become a software development manager who creates runs for 

the mining industry. 

I currently have two children at Edgewater Primary in Years 3 

and 6.   

Lili THOMPSON 

Memories - Year 6 camp, Cody breaking his arm, 

swimming lessons, faction carnival. Mr Grey was a great 

sport teacher. Held a prefect position in Year 7.  

Travelled around Europe, completed a diploma in 

Community Services, got a dog and hoping to do a Social 

degree in the future. 

Kerry VISSER (nee Walls) 

Started in 1983 and graduated in 1987.Gosh, so many 

memories… planting trees, time capsule etc. I have 3 

boys 16, 14 and 10. Have done a few jobs and we own 

our own earth moving business. Living on a hobby farm 

south of the river and now working with children. 

Jacob  VANDERWIEL 

Kindy to Year 5 

Favourite subject Science 

I Haven’t changed from when I was at Edgewater— my reports 

still say I talk too much! 

Saffron CARRUTHERS 

2007 – 2013 

Best year was Year 7 with Mr Butt. 

Sarah GANE 

Started at EPS as a Year 1 student in 1983 and left after 

finishing Year 7 in 1989! I remember being taught by the 

wonderful Mr Sweet in both Years 3 and 6, and being 

terrified of Miss Sommers (with her wacky coloured 

hair) when my dog chewed up a recorder I’d borrowed 

from the school. She actually found it hilarious and I was 

shocked/relieved that I remember it like it was 

yesterday. I also remember ‘helping’ when my Dad and 

some other parents built the original fitness track 

around the oval.  

Since leaving school I have done too much study 

including three University degrees and three very 

different careers. Lived in a few different states and 

countries over the years but always found my way back 

to Perth. Currently raising a teenager and working as a 

part time rural hospital GP and part time metro hospital 

pediatric doctor.  

John JONES 

Memories – Mr Bright chopping tiger snake with a spade. The 

boys Aussie Rules team winning the first game in the history of 

the school by 1 point against Eddystone Primary. Great 

teachers, especially Mrs Headley, Mr Pearsall and Mrs 

McAulliffe. 

Since leaving school – the usual University, and having children. 

I work for the government as a data scientist.   



Library Book Monster 
As you know, Miss Butt created the magnificent book 
monster for our library. Over the last couple of weeks 
we have been running a ‘name the book monster’ 
competition for all the classes who visit the library. 
Thank you to all the students who participated. There 
were hundreds of entries! 

Last Wednesday, members of the student council met 
with Miss Butt and eventually we all decided on the 
winner. The winning student has won a $15 Dymock’s 
book voucher. 

From now on the book monster in the library is known 
as Grizzly McTeeth, and that fantastic new name was 
chosen by a student in Year 5, Room 8. Congratulations 
to Cody C. 



Golf Championships 
On Monday 19 June, Dominic S and Eabha C represented Edgewater Primary 
School at the School Sport Western Australia Primary Schools Golf 
Championship at Gosnells Golf Club. 

It was the second year that Dominic and Eabha represented Edgewater at 
this event.  

On a cold, but sunny day, both students performed wonderfully as a team, 
finishing in 5th place from a total of 24 teams. Èabha even took out second 
place in her category.  

Well done Dominic and Eabha – golf stars of the future! 

School Reports 

Available on Connect 

Tuesday 27 June 



 

Neighbours On Watch 
Our wonderful neighbours that bound the school on three sides are always on alert for anything untoward that may 
happen on our site. 

In turn, we look after them as much as possible. 

Parents and carers could help us by being mindful of our neighbours front verges and driveways. 

Thank you! 




